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Chair Gates, Vice-Chair Tam and Members of the Committee. 
 

 The Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism (DBEDT) supports 
HCR 14, which establishes a sister-state relationship between the State of Hawaii, United States 
of America, and the Autonomous Region of Madeira, Portugal. 
 

In 2006, the Legislature established the Hawaii Sister-State Committee. Its responsibility 
includes providing recommendations to the Legislature and the Governor on proposed sister-
state relationships.  Accordingly, the Hawaii Sister-State Committee has developed an 
application and process for entities seeking to establish a sister-state relationship with the State 
of Hawaii.  After submitting a very comprehensive application for this new sister-state 
relationship which included extensive community support in both counties, the Sister-State 
Committee met on November 16, 2021 and recommended approval to the Legislature and the 
Governor.  

 
The State of Hawaii already has one sister-state relationship with the Azores Islands, 

Portugal signed in 1982, which has not been very active in recent years.  It is hoped that this 
Azores Islands sister-state relationship will be re-invigorated as a result of this new relationship 
with the Autonomous Region of Madeira, Portugal.   

 
 Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
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